Minutes of Brook Parish Council Annual General Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 15th May 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy

Peter Webb




Bob Scarfe


Erica Forbes

Apologies for absence: John Griggs and Richard Honey

In attendance: M Bramwell

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the Meeting on 17th April 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The dog fouling notices will be delivered in the week beginning 26th May 2008.

Election of Officers

Tony Alcock vacated the chair, Jackie Mortiboy proposed and Erica Forbes seconded Tony Alcock be re-elected as Chairman, Bob Scarfe proposed and Peter Webb seconded that Jackie Mortiboy be Vice-Chairman.

Statement of Accounts

The statement of accounts was signed.

Annual Governance Statement

The annual governance statement was signed.

Insurance

The Parish Councillors had all considered both proposals for insurance and it was agreed that the Parish Council would insure through Allianz Cornhill as they are tried and trusted insurance for Parish Councils.

Fencing

The Parish Council will need to purchase 2 x 50m rolls of field fencing and some staples.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Kent Wool Growers and Chilham Fencing to obtain prices.  Tony Alcock will purchase the fencing and a working party will put the fencing up on Saturday 14th June at 9am.

Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for Lawncare at £110, Village Hall at £50 and Allianz Cornhill for £501.28.
Any Other Business

Mrs Bramwell asked about a planning application for Imperial College, nothing has yet been received.  

A planning application has been received for Terrys Wood Farm, this is being circulated.  Bob Scarfe and Tony Alcock both declared an interest in this and will not be commenting.  

Jackie Mortiboy reported on a meeting she had attended between Ashford Borough Council and the Parish Councils of Wye and Brook regarding Wyecycle.  

The Clerk had received a request for use of the field by the Village Hall Trust for their Summer Barbecue, this was agreed by the Parish Council.

The seats in the village need renovating.

The article in Brook News was discussed, this will be considered again at the next meeting.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 19th June 2008.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

